PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT

BOARD MEETING

JUNE 17, 2014
MEMBERS PRESENT:
Chairman - Richard Drinen


Len Friedlund, Clerk


Bill DeGroot, Member
Barbara Timberman, Member



MEMBERS ABSENT:

Ben Click, Member


STAFF PRESENT:

Fire Chief - John Welsch

Office Manager - Kim Ball


Captain Oberly
Jon Arnold



Derek Day




Josh Doak

STAFF ABSENT:
None

VOLUNTEERS PRESENT:
Kyle Merritt

PUBLIC PRESENT:


Sue Drinen



Lynne & Larry Young


Robert Rose


Meeting opened at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  A quorum was affirmed.
ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:

None
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
The minutes for May 20, 2014 were approved as presented.  
CORRESPONDENCE:

Current correspondence included in board packet.
FINANCIAL REPORTS:

A.  MAY EXPENDITURES:
Chairman Drinen stated "Member DeGroot reviewed the financials this month, we appreciate that.  We are at 92% of the way thru the year and all our categories look good."
Chief Welsch stated "We try to stop all spending by the end of April, except operational expenses.  We do this so we can get some idea of how much carryover we will have at the end of the fiscal year."
Chairman Drinen asked "Are there any questions on the financial reports.  Hearing no questions we will go on to the office manager's reports."
OFFICE MANAGER’S REPORT – Kim Ball
A.  Ambulance Billing Report:  MAY 2014:
Office manager Ball stated "We charged out $26,587.06 in ambulance billing in May.  We received $9,214.08 in payments and the aging report is at $46,310.99.  Resident subsidy for May was $357.85 with a year to date total of $28, 594.16 going back into the community.  Our year to date total for ambulance payments is $123,476.68.  
We billed Highlands for the two fires that the Bear Jaw crew has gone on and have a total of $10,892.55 outstanding right now.  We have received $78,902.07 this year in wildland payments.
We received $4,966.79 in out of district payments in May.  We have a year to date figure of $8616.79 in out of district payments.  We still have $3020.00 outstanding in out of district billings."
Chief Welsch stated "The wildland assignment doesn't generate a huge amount of money but they do pay the wages and that puts money back in our account."

Chief Welsch said "Evelyn has done a great job getting the Out of District billing moving forward again."

B.  MONTHLY RUN LOG COMPARISON REPORT:  MAY 2014
In May we had 35 medical calls, 7 fire calls and 27 special duty calls with a total of 69 calls.  We saw 16 individuals in the med room bringing our total to 85 for the month.  We did 23 transports to FMC and transported a total of 23 individuals.  Calls inside the district totaled 51 or 81% and we had 13 calls outside the district or 19%.  Now that our summer residents are here our call volume is going up.
C. RESOLUTION 2014-3  COUNTY ATTORNEY: Discussion and Vote

Office manager Ball stated "This is the same thing we do each year for the County Attorney, they just need the resolution signed for their files."

Chief Welsch stated "The County Attorney also requires us to get his approval before we use another attorney in any cases that might come up."
Chairman Drinen stated "I need a motion to approve Resolution 2014-3 for the county attorney."

Member Timberman stated "I so move."

Chairman Drinen stated "Moved by member Timberman, do I have a second."

Member DeGroot stated "I second it."

Chairman Drinen stated "Seconded by member DeGroot.  Is there any discussion?  I call the question; all those in favor of the resolution state aye and all those opposed to the resolution state nay.  The resolution passed unanimously."
Ayes:    4



Nays:    0
CHIEF'S REPORT:  
A.
Response Exception Reports:


1.
Fire

2.
EMS


3.
Rescue

Chief Welsch stated "We had two fires in the last month both of them were non-structure, both of them are of concern though.  We had a difficult time determining the cause of the fires; hopefully we won't see any more of these types of fires.  Clerk Friedlund brought me some concerns that a neighbor had; the neighbor felt it took us to long to get there, she thought it was about 15 minutes.  I checked on our response time and it took us 8 minutes to get there due to having a serious medical call at the same time."
B.
Update on Legislative issues:
The chief asked the board members if they were getting the reports that he was sending and the board replied that they were getting the reports.
Chief Welsch stated "The legislature is in recess right now but they are being called back for a special session.  They are thinking about calling them back in session for a review of PSPRS system.  They want to amend the constitution of PSPRS so that they can stop cost of living increases to the retiree's."
Chairman Drinen asked "Do you think they will succeed in changing the constitution?"
Chief Welsch replied "Yes, I think they will because most of the union officials will want to keep the system sound and moving forward."
C.
AFDA Update:
Chief Welsch said "The AFDA conference is coming up June 26th and 27th and I will be there for that due to the AFDA board of directors meeting at this time.  We have been working on the implementation process of SB 1387; this is a bill that was passed stating that all fire chiefs and board members will take 6 hours of education, no board members related to anyone on fire department, fire chief cannot be related to board members, and we are waiting on an opinion from the Arizona Attorney General about these new rules that will effect the small districts where a lot of people are related to each other.  It is my belief that this new rule may be unconstitutional as it singles out fire districts and no other boards; AFDA could potential file a lawsuit that states this but they are waiting until we find out from the Attorney General's office."
Member Timberman asked "When you go to AFDA and you spend 2 days in classes, more than 6 hours, does that constitute the training they are requiring?"
Chief Welsch stated "The way the law is written starting with the 2014 election cycle, so this means you would have to take them all over again.  Most of the classes that AFDA already offers will be a part of the new curriculum along with a few new items."
D.   
WILDLAND URBAN INTERFACE CODE:

Chief has been working on the budget and has not had time to work on the urban interface code.  The chief will try to have this ready for the July meeting.
E.  
CHIEF'S CONTRACT: Possible executive session, Discussion and Vote:

Chairman Drinen asked "Chief Welsch do want to go into executive session to talk about your contract?"
Chief Welsch replied "No I see no reason to go into executive session."

The chief went over his contract changes with the board; he answered all the board questions, he asked for an increase in his vacations hours, he lowered his retirement contributions, he lowered his uniform allowance.
Chairman Drinen asked "Does the board want to vote on the amendments individually or combine them all together?"

It was decided by the members of the board that they would vote on the contract amendments individually.

Amendment One: Uniform Allowance
Chairman Drinen asked "Is there a motion the approve amendment number one?"
Member DeGroot stated "I move that we approve amendment number one."

Chairman Drinen asked "Is there a second?"

Clerk Friedlund stated "I second."

Chairman Drinen stated "Is there any discussion?  Hearing no discussion I call the question.  All those in favor of the amendment signify by saying Aye and all those opposed to the amendment say Nay.  The amendment passes unanimously."
Ayes:    4



Nays:   0

Amendment Two:  Vacation Accrual

Chairman Drinen asked "Is there a motion to approve amendment number two?"

Clerk Friedlund stated "I so move."

Chairman Drinen replied "Moved by Clerk Friedlund, is there a second?"

Member Timberman stated "I seconded."

Chairman Drinen replied "Seconded by Member Timberman.  Is there any discussion?"
The board discussed the fact that the Chief has requested an additional 3 days go into his vacation time.  The Chief went over the fact that there are no additional costs incurred as far as someone to cover for him.  
Chairman Drinen stated "Is there any more discussion?  Not hearing any other discussion I will call for the question.  All those in favor of approving amendment number two signify by saying Aye, all those who are opposed to amendment number two signify by saying Nay.  Motion passed unanimously."

Ayes:    4



Nays:    0
Amendment Number Three:  Retirement compensation
Chairman Drinen asked "Do I have a motion to approve amendment number three?"

Member Timberman replied "I so move."

Chairman Drinen replied "Moved by member Timberman, do I have a second?"
Member DeGroot replied "I second."
Chairman Drinen stated "Seconded by member DeGroot.  Is there any discussion on this amendment?  Hearing none I will call the question.  All those in favor of amendment number three signify by saying Aye all those opposed signify by saying Nay.  Motion passed unanimously."

Ayes:    4



Nays:    0
BUDGET 2014/2015:  Discussion and Vote to Post:
The chief went over each item in the budget with the board; he explained and answered all questions concerning the budget.   It was explained that even though our rate has gone up most individuals will see a drop in their taxes for the fire district.  Any items in the budget that are grant orientated will be contingent on getting the grant if the grant fails then those items will be dropped from the budget.  Chairman Drinen stated "Is there a motion to post the budget as presented?"

Clerk Friedlund stated "So moved."
Chairman Drinen asked "Is there a second to post the budget as presented?"

Member DeGroot stated "I second."

Chairman Drinen stated "Seconded by member DeGroot.  Is there any discussion on the budget?  Hearing no discussion I call for the question.  All those in favor of posting the budget respond by Aye and all those opposed to the budget respond by saying Nay.  The motion passed unanimously."

Ayes:   4



Nays:    0
UPDATED MOU:  Discussion and Vote:
Chief Welsch stated "This will have to be carried over to next month due to Josh Tope being on vacation."
SUMMARIZE ACTION ITEMS:

Update on legislative issues.
AFDA: Update
Urban Interface Code
Budget 2014/2015 Vote to Approve
MOU Update

FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS:
Update on Legislative Issues.
AFDA: Update
Urban Interface Code
Budget 2014/2015 Vote to Approve
MOU Update

CALL TO PUBLIC:
Larry Young stated "I have a neighbor that only comes up maybe once a year; they do not clean up their pine needles.  Is there anything that the fire department can do to make them clean their yard?
Chief Welsch replied "If you will write us a letter with the address information we will take care of it."
Lynne Young replied "I want to Thank You for your transparency in the budget and the great job the board does managing the fire department."

 NEXT MEETING: July 15, 2014 at 3 PM
The meeting adjourned at 4:12 PM

Respectfully submitted by   _____________________________________________



       

          (Clerk of the Board, Len Friedlund)
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